At A Regular Town Board Meeting
Of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M. 
On the 19th day of June, 2006 

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                George A. Woolsey, councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:          Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh   

                                 James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                 Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Teresa Young, Leptondale.
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      None.

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Asked about item # 5 Ethics Board, who was on it and the duties.  Andrew Zarutskie, 
      Town Clerk, explained that the Ethics Board is established by Town law and it 
      investigates any breeches in ethics with any Town employee or elected official in the 
      Town.  There are seven members currently on the Board and the terms are staggered.  
      On July 31, 2006, the terms of two of the members will be expiring.  This item is on 
      the agenda because one of those individuals wishes to be reappointed.

5.    Ethics Board:  Reappointment

      Supervisor Booth explained that this is a request from Harry Scherr, Balmville, to 

      be reappointed to the Ethics Board.  Patricia Favata is also a member of the Ethics 
      Board.  Both appointments expire July 31, 2006.  Mrs. Favata declines reappointment 

      due to health reasons.  Supervisor Booth wanted to let the public know that the 

      appointments are different than any other appointments because they have to be a 

      unanimous vote by the Town Board.  As of July 31, 2006, six very good individuals   

      are on the Ethics Board.  The Town Board picked each member based upon their 
      personal background and integrity.  These individuals weren’t chosen by party line.    

      By chance, the Town Board consists of all Republicans but on the Ethics Board the 
      majority are Democrats.  The Ethics Board now handles all ethics complaints 
      involving employees and Town of Newburgh elected officials.  Previously, the Town 

      Board determined which cases would and would not go before the Ethics Board.  The 
      Ethics Board activities were taken out of the Town Board’s hands completely.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reappoint Harry Scherr to the 
      Ethics Board for a four year term ending 7/31/2010, seconded by Councilman 
      Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5 – 0.

6.    Water Supply:  Seasonal Laborer

      Supervisor Booth explained that this is a request from Jim Corbett, Water Supply 

      Supervisor, to hire Brandon Waite as a seasonal laborer for our Water Supply 

      Department at a rate of $6.50 per hour and to work from June 29, 2006 through 
      October 31, 2006.  Mr. Waite is replacing Mr. Clark who could not work for the 
      Town any longer.  Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, has given approval 
      of this individual and if hired, Mr. Waite is required to complete the fingerprint 
      background check.
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the hire of Brandon Waite 

      as a Seasonal Laborer for our Water Supply Department at a rate of $6.50 per hour to 
      commence on June 29, 2006, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Home Rule Act:  For Mobile Speed Camera

      Supervisor Booth explained that the resolution in front of us is a resolution approving 

      a Home Rule request for an act authorizing and directing the Town of Newburgh to 

      establish a photo radar monitoring demonstration program.  The Town Board is 

      asking for special legislation so that the Town can be authorized to use photo radar 
      monitoring devices in different areas in the Town.  This will be similar to what they 
      use in New York City at their stop lights.  When people run the red light, a picture of 
      their license plate is taken and then the owner of the vehicle is sent a ticket.  We want 
      to use portable units so we can place them in problem areas around the Town.  The 
      units will register all the violations where the units are placed and in turn we will be 
      able to issue tickets.  The money generated from these tickets will be kept in the 
      Town.  There will be no points on the vehicle owner’s license.  We are hoping that if 
      we give enough people enough tickets, they will slow down in our Town.  
      Councilman Piaquadio spearheaded this request.  He spoke to Assemblyman Tom 
      Kirwan and Mr. Kirwan told him whatever needs to be done he will be there to help.  
      Councilman Piaquadio also explained that the cameras will cost approximately 
      $8,000.00 each, so when we budget we should appropriate $50,000.00 for the 
      purchase of the cameras.  We are hoping to place the cameras in our portable speed        

      tracking units.  We have to tell the State how many we are going to start with and 
      how many we will be needing the following year.  We will be making our own law 
      for the enforcement of these cameras.  Councilwoman Greene pointed out that in 
      reading the resolution it should state the Senate before the Assembly.  Councilwoman 
      Greene also suggested getting a Democrat to co-sponsor with Assemblyman Tom 
      Kirwan.  Maybe Assemblyman Kirwan can suggest someone.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Approving Home Rule For an Act Authorizing and Directing the Town of 

      Newburgh to Establish a Photo Radar Monitoring Demonstration Program, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
8.    Planning Board:  Landscape Cost Estimate for Lands of Shyam

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate of landscaping in the 

      amount of $25,043.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cost estimate of 

      landscaping for the Lands of Shyam in the amount of $25,043.00 with an inspection 

      fee of $2,000.00, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9.    Engineering:

      a. Performance Security:  Hickory Shadow II

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 

      public improvement including new Town roads and associated drainage for the 

      Hickory Shadow I & II in the amount of $752,600.00.  The inspection fee for public 

      improvements is 4%; therefore the inspection fee is $31,680.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the performance security 

      for Hickory Shadow I & II in the amount of $752,600.00 with an inspection fee of 

      $31,680.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Performance Security:  Rocky Heights II

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 
      the construction cost for the private road and drainage associated with Rocky Heights 
      II subdivision in the amount of $50,750.00.  The required inspection fee for a private    

      road is 2.5% so the fee will be $1,268.75. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the performance security in 

      the amount of $50,750.00 with an inspection fee of $1,268.75 for the Rocky Heights 

      II subdivision, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
      c. Performance Security:  Rocky Heights III

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 

      the Rocky Heights III subdivision in the amount of $229,200.00 for the construction 

      of a new Town road and associated drainage.  The inspection fee for these public 

      improvements is 4% therefore the fee will be $9,168.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the performance security in 

      the amount of $229,200.00 with an inspection fee of $9,168.00 for the Rocky Heights 

      III subdivision, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Code Compliance:  Road Name Approvals

      a. O’Brien Lane

      This is a request from Code Compliance to approve the name O’Brien Lane for a new 

      road located off Pressler Road, which has been approved by the Wallkill Post Office 
      and is located in the Cronomer Valley Fire District.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the road name 

      O’Brien Lane, seconded by Councilman Benedict.   
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Tall Oaks Drive 

      This is a request from Code Compliance to approve the road name Tall Oaks Drive 

      located off Prospect Hill Road, which has been approved by the Wallkill Post Office 
      and is located in the Plattekill Fire District.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the road name Tall Oaks 

      Drive, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. 

      Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

11.   Animal Control
      a. T-93 & T-94 Accounts

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to utilize the T-93 

      Account to pay for veterinarian expenses for the month of May for felines in the 

      amount of $336.00.  If this is approved there will be $4,325.75 remaining in that 
      account.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to utilize the T-93 account in the 

      amount of $336.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to utilize the T-94 
      Account to pay for veterinarian expenses for the month of May for canines in the 

      amount of $321.40.  If this is approved there will be $37,948.39 remaining.   

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to utilize the T-94 Account in the 

      amount of $321.40, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. New Door

      Councilman Piaquadio explained this item.  Last week we approved the proposal 

      from TH Remodeling for four doors.  Subsequently Mrs. Meyer, Animal Control 

      Supervisor, realized she did not include another proposal she had received which is 

      lower.  This proposal was from J&K Home Improvements, Newburgh, NY in the 

      amount of $2,625.00 which is $125.00 lower than the proposal that was approved.  

      Mrs. Meyer apologies for this error.  The first thing we would need to do is to 

      rescind the motion to award the lowest contract to TH Remodeling and then to award 

      the lowest contract to J & K Home Improvements.  Councilman Woolsey said he will 

      have to abstain from the first vote because he wasn’t involved in the original vote.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to rescind the award for the four doors 
      and four storm doors to T.H. Remodeling in the amount of $2,750.00, seconded by 
      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – abstain; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 abstention.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the lowest contract for four 

      doors and four storm doors in the amount of $2,625.00 to J&K Home Improvements, 

      Newburgh, NY, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      c. Part Time Hire

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to hire Cheryl 

      DeCaterina as a part time animal control officer – seasonal.  This seasonal position   

      would fill in until Gina Mucci comes back from maternity leave in September.  Ms. 

      DeCaterina’s employment would begin June 23, 3006 and end on September 7, 2006.  

      Her rate of pay would be $10.00 per hour.  Supervisor Booth explained that we had 

      previously hired someone for this position but she found out she was allergic to the 

      rabies vaccine that she was required to have. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the hire of Cheryl 

      DeCaterina as a part time animal control officer – seasonal, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to table this item, seconded by 

      Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye. Motion passed 5-0.

12.   Announcements and Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that the Town Board will be on a summer 
      meeting schedule, which was approved last January.  The next public meeting will be 
      July 24.  That meeting will be a combination Audit Meeting / Public Meeting.  On 
      Monday, August 21, 2006 there will be a public meeting and another on Monday, 
      September 18, 2006.  Then we will be back to our regular schedule.  There will be 
      Audit meetings on Wednesday, June 28, 2006, Wednesday,  July 12, 2006, 
      Wednesday, August 9, Wednesday, August 30 and then  September 13, 2006.
      July 3, 2006 will be the Town of Newburgh’s community day at Cronomer Park.
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      Mr. Zarutskie announced that the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on Saturday, July 
      8, 2006 from 9:00 A.M. until noon.  Assemblyman Tom Kirwan will also be here 
      from 10:00 A.M. until 12:00.

      Supervisor Booth wanted to thank everyone on the Town Board for contributing to 

      the American Cancer Society Relay for Life.  So far we have raised over 
      $180,000.00.  Councilman Benedict thanked Supervisor Booth for being so involved 
      over the years.  

13.   Public Comments

      Theresa Young / Mill Street
      Asked if the public will be notified about the speed cameras.  Councilman Piaquadio 

      said it will be in the paper.  Ms. Young said you will not be telling them where the 
      cameras will be but at least know that they will be about.
14.   Executive Session:  CSEA Contract

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session at 7:38 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go out of Executive Session at 9:15 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken by the Town Board during 

      Executive Session and no action is anticipated now.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 
      of June 19, 2006 at 9:15 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
